
From: "Mochrie, Paul" <Paul.Mochrie@vancouver.ca> 
To: "Direct to Mayor and Council - DL" 

Date: 2/8/2022 2:02:41 PM 
Subject: Upcoming news release: Tiny Shelter Pilot (Feb. 9, 2022) 

Dear Mayor and Council, 

I am writing to inform you t hat the City w ill be issuing the below news release on The Tiny Shelter Project, should it receive 
Counci l approval on February 9. 

Please keep this news release embargoed until it goes live from t he Cit y media email account on t he 9 th_ 

Best, 
Paul 

Paul Mochrie (he/ him) 
City Manager 
City of Vancouver 
paul.mochrie@vancouver.ca 

~ TYOF 
VANCOUVER 

The City of Vancouve r acknowledges t hat it is situated on the unceded tradit ional territ ories of the xwma8kwayam (Musqueam), 
S~~wu7mesh (Squamish), and salilwata+ (Tsle il-Waututh) Nations. 

City of Vancouver 
News release 
February 9, 2022 
Pending Council Approval 

City of Vancouver pilots Tiny Shelter Project to address homelessness 

Vancouver City Council approved a pilot project today in the ongoing effort to address Vancouver's unsheltered 
homelessness crisis. 

The Tiny Shelter Project Pilot (TSPP) is the first of its kind in the city's history and will provide 10 tiny shelter 
structures for up 20 people for a period of two years. It will be co-located adjacent to an existing shelter operated 
by an experienced non-profit provider and is anticipated to open by fall 2022. 

The creation of the TSPP is a new approach for the City. It will provide another shelter option for people currently 
experiencing unsheltered homelessness and more warm and safe indoor shelter spaces. 

"Bold action is required to address the homelessness crisis in Vancouver. The Tiny Shelter Pilot Project will 
create an alternative option for those who are experiencing homelessness. It is an approach we are undertaking 
to ensure that fewer people are living outside, struggling to survive," says Mayor Kennedy Stewart. "The City is 
committed to ensuring shelters and other services are in place to support people in crisis and continues to work 
in partnership with senior levels of government on longer term options such as social and supportive housing." 

Each tiny shelter structure will consist of one room with space for a couple or one person to sleep and store 
belongings. The structures will have power, heat and AC but will not have kitchens or washrooms as these 
amenities and other services will be provided on-site in the main shelter building. Staff will complete a evaluation 
to assess the health and housing outcomes for individuals sheltering in these structures once the pilot is 
complete. 



Since the first official Homeless Count in 2015, Vancouver and the region continue to observe a steady, 

measurable growth in people experiencing homelessness. The last count in 2020 identified 2,095 Vancouver 

residents who were either sleeping outside, without any shelter or staying in shelters.

 

From 2010 to present, more than 1,700 permanent supportive homes have been built in Vancouver to house 

individuals at risk of homelessness. The City continues to partner with BC Housing to create more safe, secure 

and affordable housing for people experiencing homelessness. 

 

In partnership with senior government, Vancouver is committed to connecting individuals experiencing 

homelessness with housing, access to income and support services, as well as continuously improving service 

delivery to all residents through the effective and efficient use of the City’s limited resources.

 

While emergency responses, such as shelters and approaches as provided through the TSPP, continue to be 

needed for individuals in crisis, access to safe, secure and affordable housing, income and necessary supports 

are the key long-term solutions to homelessness.

 

Click here to view the report that Staff presented to Council.
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